



The Frank Family

Matthew - Hannah - Titus - Savannah - Timothy

Bringing the Message of Hope to Those Incarcerated in New England

Dear Pine Valley Baptist Church,

June July 2025

"And the things that thou hast heard of me among many witnesses, the same commit thou to faithful men, who shall be able to teach others also." This verse points out something vital: we should listen, but also be ready to step up and teach when the moment calls for it. "Commit" means to hand something over with confidence, to trust someone with a task. This is exactly how many churches have treated us—they've trusted us to pass on knowledge to others. We are so privileged to be part of this mission: sharing the gospel of Jesus Christ with others. For me, one of life's greatest joys is the chance to talk about the scriptures with someone. And it's even more satisfying when they not only understand what's being taught but also start teaching others.

Family: My birthday in June (I turned 39 this year!) always makes June special for me, and I'm really grateful for all your cards and texts. Father's Day also falls in June, and honestly, being called "Daddy," "Da," or "Papa" (as my daughter calls me sometimes) is one of life's true joys. We've made sure to squeeze in some family time this summer. We spent a few days together in June while traveling to different meetings stopping to do some fun stuff along the way. In July, our plans include visiting the World Trade Center Memorial and the Flight 93 Memorial as we drive south for the Rock of Ages national conference in Cleveland, Tennessee. Big news from the little ones: Matthew Junior just learned to roll over (a little nerve-wracking, for sure!). Timothy is now putting two or three words together, and Titus and Savannah are loving their summer break. But once we get back from the conference, we'll be diving right back into school.

Sending Church: Granite State Baptist Church Pastor Dr. Peter Chamberland 236 Sheep Davis RD Concord NH 03301

Contact Information: Bro. Matthew Frank PO BOX 1751 Concord NH 03302 (603) 630-9695 newengland4Christ.com mfrank@roapm.net

Support Address Rock of Ages Ministries Support Account #228 Work Account #8228 PO BOX 2308 Cleveland TN 35320 (423) 479-3243

Ministry: June was a busy month for me, with trips to Rhode Island, New Jersey, and West Virginia for various meetings. I'm thankful for the chance to share the ministry that God has entrusted us with. We're also very grateful to have a few new financial partners join us recently, as we've lost some needed financial support as a few churches have changed their missions programs. On a practical note, we were excited to buy a new-to-us commercial printer, which will be a huge help with all the discipleship lessons we send out. You can find more details about that specific project in the separate letter. July brought some exciting developments too! I attended a federal training to recertify for another year in the federal facility. During the training, I had a great conversation with the staff member leading it, and he agreed to help us connect with other federal facilities here in New England, including FCI Berlin and FCI Danbury. I've already spoken with FCI Berlin, and it looks like I'll be able to start working with them when we get back to New England after the Rock of Ages conference. I also got my application started for a new facility in Maine. I'm just waiting to hear back on the background check, but I'm hopeful to begin at all three new facilities once we're back. If you happen to be in the Cleveland, Tennessee area, we'd love for you to join us at the Rock of Ages national conference, hosted by Shenandoah Baptist Church. It runs from July 28th to July 31st. You can find more information by visiting https://roapm.org/national-conference. Please be praying for an upcoming prison revival happening in August at a ladies' facility here in New England. We're also thrilled that God has opened the door for Bruce Frye to join us for this revival, as well as for two special services at other facilities in New England while he's in town. Please pray that God truly blesses these meetings, and that many souls will be saved and lives changed. I am scheduling meetings for the upcoming months, and I would love to set up an in-person update with your church! Just reach out to me through email or text. Your prayers and financial support genuinely mean a lot to our ministry and are essential for our success. We are so grateful for your generosity, and we look forward to staying connected as we continue our service in New England! Serving Faithfully until He comes,

Prayer Requests:

- Savannah, Timothy, & Matthew Jr's Salvation
- Five new monthly supporters (currently at 84%)
- New volunteers to join our team
- New Opportunities to Expand Our Ministry

Matthew. Hannah, Titus, Savannah, & Timothy

Thank you for your support!!

June: \$100.00 July: \$100.00

2 Corinttuans 4:5

For we preach not ourselves, but Christ Jesus the Lord; and ourselves your servants for Jesus' sake.

